
 

 

Floridians for Immigration Enforcement 

When immigration is viewed only racially and culturally, limits and legality 
will never be imposed.  The debate must focus on limitations and 
lawfulness, otherwise open borders will make the United States a 

marketplace instead of a country. 

 
 

FLIMEN 
P.O. Box 4219 

Hialeah, FL  33014 
www.FLIMEN.org 

FAX TWO PAGES TO 561-586-1798 

Thursday, August 28, 2008 
 
City of Lake Worth 
Mayor Jeff Clemens 
7 North Dixie Hwy. 
Lake Worth, FL 33460 
 
Subject: Support of ‘Resource Center’ with E-Verify Condition 

Dear Mayor Clemons: 

Floridians for Immigration Enforcement (FLIMEN), residents of Lake Worth, and the 
overwhelming majority of US citizens are distressed with the continuing massive 
problem of illegal immigration and the failure of all elected officials at all levels to deal 
with the problem.  Illegal immigration has many costs including higher taxes, over-
crowded schools, health care costs, and on and on.  This is a problem that should be 
addressed by all Americans and it is not exclusively a federal problem as many claim.  
Indeed every American bears responsibility to uphold the rule of law. 

The proposed ‘Resource Center’ is of great concern because it would promote Lake 
Worth, Florida and United States as a job magnet that would be an incentive for more 
illegal immigration.  It should be clear that condoning illegal immigration will most 
certainly solidify the reputation of Lake Worth as Sanctuary City, thus emboldening 
illegal aliens to entice their friends and relatives to enter to our country illegally. 



  
 

 

To demonstrate our sincerity toward immigration, immigrants, the City of Lake Worth, 
and the rule of law, FLIMEN hereby announces that we will support the ‘Resource 
Center’ with only one condition, that being the independently verifiable use of E-Verify 
at the ‘Resource Center.’  E-Verify is a successful federal program where a person’s 
eligibility to work is validated.  FLIMEN support would be contingent upon an 
independent audit by an agreed upon neutral third party.  Use of E-verify would be quite 
easy and inexpensive for The Mentoring Center, Inc. to utilize.  The proposed lease 
between the City of Lake Worth and The Mentoring Center should include the condition 
of E-verify usage as well an independently verifiable audit.  If the City of Lake Worth will 
adhere to federal law FLIMEN will be happy to meet with your representatives to help 
with the audit terms.   

It is imperative that the City of Lake Worth comply with federal immigration law which is 
posted at http://www.flimen.org/Section274felonies.htm: 

A person (including a group of persons, business, organization, or 

local government) commits a federal felony when she or he: 

* assists an alien s/he should reasonably know is illegally 

in the U.S. or who lacks employment authorization, by 

transporting, sheltering, or assisting him or her to obtain 

employment, or 

Thus, the financial support by the City of Lake Worth, without implementation of 
E-Verify, is clearly a federal felony.  It should also be clear that the only real difference 
between support and opposition of the ‘Resource Center’ is E-Verify, a program that 
discriminates only on legality and not on race or culture.   

Implementation of E-verify would likely eliminate divisive controversy that will no doubt 
continue throughout the duration of the ‘Resource Center.’  

Please implement E-Verify as a condition to the lease with The Mentoring Center, Inc. 

Patriotically, 
 

 
 
David W. Caulkett 
Vice-President 
(dave@flimen.org) 


